r NEXT MEETING ..o e vrsiseansasssn s sens WEDNESDAY, 23rd OCTOBER 1996
6.00 pm FOR 6.30 pm AT THE COOMA MOTOR LODGE
GUEST SPEAKER: Stuart Walker - Snowy Mountains Grammar School, Jindabyne
Stuart is the Headmaster of Snowy Mountains Grammar School at Jindabyne, which opened this
year with 14 students, currently has 31 students, already has 60 students for next year, and are
bolstered by students from SCEGS Redland for winter season. This school is an expanding
operation in the Snowy Area.
INTRODUCED BY: Ken Prendergast VOTE OF THANKS: David Epstein

APOLOGIES OR GUESTS: Please advise Darrell Gaukroger on 523302 by midday of meeting.

FAX A FINE - Tony 522961

ROSTER FOR OCTOBER: Attendance: Bob Englebrecht & Ervino Bertolin Property: Jim Nightingale

HOBBY/MOST INTERESTING PERSON/PLACE - 3 Minuter - John Mercer

=+ Re Roster Duties: Please arrange for a member of each team to be there early or a substitute if

not attending.

THOUGHT OF THE WEEK: By Col Hackney

Wherever there is Sunshine - Similarly, wherever there is sunshine there is also shadows.

Next Week: Darrel Gaukroger

FUTURE PROGRAMS:

30/10/96 Air Rifle Club - Shooting Lions

6/11/96 Combined Services Dinner - See news for further information.

13/11/96 Yvonne Macleod - Snowy Scheme revisited - this meeting falls when some of our members

are hosting Japanese teachers (9-16/11/96) who might also be visitors at this meeting.

20/11/96 Clubs AGM - Club Assembly - no visitors please.

27/11/96 Lyn Baxter - Not strictly ball room dancing.

NEWS AND HAPPENINGS:

#% Combined Services Dinner: Organised by Apex this year. Will be at the Cooma Ex-Service Club

= on Wednesday 6/11/96 - a 3 course meal - cost $20 per head. DEFINATELY partners

invited night, something different this year, no Guest Speaker, but entertained by the Youth of

Cooma. Some of our budding musical talent and school of dancing - should be great, bring your

partner along. Numbers by 30/10/96 - will be a sheet around next meeting.

District Governor 1998/99 - District 9710: Information from DG John Louttit, that PP Max

Kuhnell of the Rotary Club of Eden was selected as our Districts nominated District Governor for

1998/99 and if no challenges were received by 8/10/96 he would be declared DG Nominee.

@z Rotary's World Convention: To be held in Glasgow 15 - 18 June 1997. Dr Bob addressed last
meeting advising that anyone interested in going to this convention had better see him ASAP
(preferably yesterday) to ensure you have accommodation secured in Glasgow. There are two
very cheap trips on offer for Rotarians, that will get you there for the Conference. First with Arthur
Moorehouse via Japan, London, Wales, Ireland - Convention - then Scotland. Second trip with
Bruce Sharp via Sydney - China - Mongolia - Trans Siberian Railway across Russia to also end
up at the Convention. However for more information and to book your place - See Dr Bob pretty
quick.

Q@F Roster for November: Attendance: David Epstein & lan Ross; Property: Col Adams

CLUB:

Birthdays: Julie Johnston 24/10; Wolfgang Laub 25/10 Anniversaries: Jim & Lyn Nightingale 25/10

Attendance Last Week: 35 members out of 42 = 86% - gotta be a record lately. The Pres. advised

90% and he will shout Port all round. How about it fellas? Guests: Margaret Hassell (Alyson H-J)

Apologies: Greg H; Julie J; Dave L Leave of Absence: Barbara A; Ervino B; Greg S; Caroline S

ROTARY INFORMATION: BUILD THE FUTURE

HMAS WINDWARD BOUND - An 81ft wooden four-master sailing ship has been built in Tasmania
from recycled material. Sponsored by North Hobart and other Rotary Clubs, the vessel was recently
launched by crane, and will be used for training cruises for young men. (RDU. Aug. p. 20-22).

BULLETIN REPORTER: Des Trute




